DECEMBER 2022

Thoughts Aloft

Manitowoc EAA Chapter 383 Newsletter

Chapter Logbook

by Chapter President Jim Zuege

The next meeting is the Christmas party! Ho Ho Ho The festivities begin at 6:00. Please bring a dish to share. The main course will be chicken.

The January meeting will feature a guest speaker. We all think we are paying attention when we fly but complacency does creep in occasionally. Our guest will tell us how to avoid it.

George Bamman has decided not to move so he will continue as our treasurer. Thank you George! It is appreciated.

Time to pay Chapter 383 member dues. Still only \$20. Cheap! Please pay George at the Christmas party.

I hope to see everyone at the Christmas party but if I don't I wish you a merry Christmas and a happy new year.

Jim





Monthly Meeting

2nd Wednesday 6:30 KMTW Chapter 383 Hangar 22 1805 Freedom Way Manitowoc

OFFICERS

President
Jim Zuege
JimZuege@gmail.com
(920) 255-5142

Vice President Mike Lefky Malefky@gmail.com (920) 374-1455

Secretary
Codey Lai
codey.lai@trschools.k12.wi.us

Treasurer
George Bamman
gbamman@hotmail.com
(715) 850-1420

Writer/Editor Sherry Zuege SherryZuege@gmail.com (920) 255-5141

November Minutes

Call to Order

A meeting of the EAA Manitowoc Chapter 383 was called to order by Jim Zuege at 7:05 p.m.

Treasurer's Report

We have cash.

George Bamman

George Bamman is NOT stepping down from the treasurer's position.

Young Eagles Credit

We have \$190 in Young Eagles credits to be used before the end of the year. It can be used on Young Eagles related items' possibilities are a laptop to check fliers in, or promotional gear like hats, shirts, or gliders. Bill agreed to be the Young Eagles coordinator.

December Meeting

The December meeting is the annual Christmas party beginning at 6:00 p.m. We are expecting about 30. If you attend, bring a dish to share.

January Meeting

The January meeting will have a guest speaking about complacency in flying and how to avoid it. Please pass Ideas for future speakers to Jim.

EAA Video Magazine

The Chapter Video Magazine was shown to provide inspiring, engaging content to keep members updated on their organization.

Adjournment

Jim made a motion to adjourn and John seconded the motion.

Submitted by Secretary: Codey Lai



2022 EAA Chapter Survey

The annual chapter member survey is now open to all chapter members.

Chapter members are highly ENCOURAGED to participate. EAA would like everyone to complete the survey by Sunday, January 1.

Take Survey

Once the survey results are finalized, chapter officers will be sent their chapter's results, alongside the aggregate results from the entire chapter network. Chapters that participate in this survey will have the opportunity to use this feedback as a way to improve the chapter experience for local members. Additionally, this annual survey provides EAA with a snapshot of the chapter network as a whole.

Chapters having at least a 25% survey participation rate and a chapter membership recommendation score of 8 or higher (out of 10) will receive credit toward the 2022 Chapter Recognition program.

Tailwinds,
John Egan
Sr. Manager of Chapters

EAA Chapter 32

Winter flying can be safe and fun! Saturday, December 10, 1p.m.- 2:30 p.m.

Do you like to fly in winter? Then this presentation is for you!

Mike Weinfurter, DNR Pilot, FAA Safety Representative, will discuss some unusual situations as well as best practices to keep YOU safe during this winter season. Mike will talk about ski flying in the L-19 which certainly will highlight this presentation.

Objective:

- Start Up Cautions
- Winter Taxiing
- Take-Off and Climb
- En-route Considerations
- Approach and Landing
- Post Flight

The sponsor for this seminar is: FAASTeam This seminar is qualifed for Wings Credit.

Light snacks and refreshments will be provided.

WHERE:

Wittman Regional Airport Terminal 525 W 20th Ave.
Oshkosh, WI 54902

CONTACT US:

Kristin Schaick, President 920-426-4826 or warbirdssquadron32@gmail.com